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School Hours and Bell Schedule” 

8:25- Warning Bell 

8:30- Class in session 

10:15-10:45- Staggered Recess- 
each group gets 15 min 

12:15-1:00- L u n c h   

1:00 -Class in session 

2:26- Dismissal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GREETINGS TO THE BERNARD ELEMENTARY 
COMMUNITY 
The month of November and December our school 
is focusing on KINDNESS. We are working with the 
children to demonstrate kindness by: being 
sensitive to others’ feelings, smiling, saying thank 
you, sharing with and including others, and being 
patient and polite. Here is a picture of our 
Kindness Board that students will participate in. 
Please continue to work on Kindness at home with 
your children because the POWER OF KINDNESS 
HAS A TREMDOUS IMPACT ON THE PHYSICAL AND 
MENTAL WELL BEING OF EVERYONE 

Warm Regards, 
Brad Johnston & Carla Thompson  

 

Dates to Remember 
• Thurs. Nov. 23rd- Decades Day 

• Fri. Nov 24
th - Assessment & Evaluation Day- school is not in session 

• Mon. Nov. 27th- Popcorn Day  

• Thurs. Nov 30th- Hot Lunch- Pizza 

• Fri Dec 1st- Deck The Halls and Christmas Colours  

• Dec. 1st-  PAC sponsored Christmas Dance- 3:30-5:30 in the gym. 

Everyone is Welcome 

• Christmas Carols-  8:45- 9:15am- every Mon., Wed., and Fri. Starting 

on Monday Dec. 4th     

• Thurs. Dec 14th-  Christmas Luncheon- 12:00-1:00    

• EBS- Spirit Week- 18th- (Christmas Colours)  19th- (Ugly Sweater) 

20th- (Christmas Bling)-  21st – (Christmas Hat/Stocking)                      

22nd- (Pajama day) 

• Wed. Dec. 20th- Christmas Concert- 1:00pm  & 6:30pm  

• Thurs. Dec. 21st- Report Cards go Home 

   d          
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Parent Advisory Council 
Every parent and guardian of a Bernard Elementary student 
is automatically a member of the Bernard Elementary PAC. 
We encourage you to get involved as they are a very 
important part of our school. 

Please mark your calendar as our next PAC meeting is on 
Tuesday, December 12th , 2023 at 6:30pm. It will be on 
ZOOM which means you can attend the meeting from the 
comforts of your home. You will be given an invite, then 
you can log on and just listen. 
Also the email address for our PAC is bernard_pac@sd33.bc.ca 

 
 
 
 
 

HOT LUNCH 
Our Hot Lunch program (Munch-a-Lunch). Please follow the link at 
https://munchalunch.com/schools/BernardBC 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From the library. 
Get ready for an exciting literary adventure, as the Scholastic Book Fair 
is making its grand return to the Bernard library from December 5th to 
8th! We can hardly contain our excitement as we prepare to immerse 
ourselves in the enchanting world of books. Our fair will offer a selection of 
captivating reads for all ages, ensuring that there's something for everyone. From thrilling 
adventures to heartwarming tales, this event promises to ignite the love of reading in every 
student. Mark your calendars and join us for this four-day celebration of stories, knowledge, and 
imagination. Don't miss out on the opportunity to discover your next favorite book at Bernard 
Elementary's Scholastic Book Fair! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PAC EXECUTIVE 2023-2024 
 

• Chair: Jessica Fairweather  
• Vice Chair: Katie Crompton 
• Treasurer: Katrina Clow 
• Secretary: Emilea Semancik 
• DPac Rep: Amanda Connolly 

 

mailto:bernard_pac@sd33.bc.ca
https://munchalunch.com/schools/BernardBC
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Diwali 
Many of our families celebrated Diwali this weekend.  It is a 
major festival celebrated in India. It signifies the victory of 
good over evil and the triumph of light over darkness. The 
festival is celebrated for 5 consecutive days, starting with 
Dhanteras and ending with Bhai Dooj. Diwali 2023 will be 
celebrated on November 12. People decorate their homes 
with lights, diyas, and rangoli, and worship Goddess Laxmi 
for good fortune and prosperity. Diwali is also associated 
with the worship of Goddess Saraswati and the exchange of 

gifts among friends and relatives. 
 
 
 
Rock Your Mocs – November 17th  
Rock your Mocs started as a social media event in 2011. Founder Jessica "Jaylyn" Atsye, 
Laguna Pueblo, encouraged all Indigenous people worldwide to wear their moccasins in 
unity and post the images on social media. Since then, Rock your Mocs has grown into a 
week-long celebration of unity and diversity, with organizations holding events worldwide. 
Moccasins represent more than 
footwear to Native people. They are 
sacred and passed down through 
generations. Moccasins are a physical 
expression of the Native journey. 
Because Mother Earth (Unci Maka) is 
sacred, moccasins allow the People to 
tread on her with honor and respect. 
Wearing moccasins for Rock your 
Mocs keeps this tradition and others 
alive. 
 
 

Christmas Concert:    

We are excited to host our annual Christmas Concert but this 
year it is live in the gym on Wednesday December 20th     
The times will be:  -12:30-2:30 and 6:30-8:30 pm                                                                                                                                                                                                     
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Follow the link below to order.  Orders are due 
November 19, 2023, and orders will be delivered to 
the school on November 29 at 2pm.  Orders can be 
paid by either e-transfer, cash, or cheque. 

 
https://app.neufeldfarms.ca/fundraising/2023-

bernard-elementary-pac/ref/em 
 
 
 
 
 
When helping students to solve problems on the playground or in the classroom we encourage them 
to use S.T.A.R.S.  By using this common language and practicing with the students we are able to give 
them some strategies on how to solve conflict. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S.T.A.R.S- at Bernard we teach our students to take 
responsibility for solving their own problems and not 
becoming a victim. They are taught to use S.T.A.R.S. This 
stands for: 

S- say stop 
T- talk- tell them again 
A- always walk 
R- respectfully walk away 
S- seek assistance if it continues 

It is very important to talk to teacher or staff member if they 
are having a problem that hasn’t stopped and they need an 
adult to help. 

https://app.neufeldfarms.ca/fundraising/2023-bernard-elementary-pac/ref/em
https://app.neufeldfarms.ca/fundraising/2023-bernard-elementary-pac/ref/em
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Our Behaviour Matrix is used to help teach and guide students on a number of specific expectations in a variety of 
environments.   Students will receive a S.P.A.R.K. certificate when they are demonstrating some the behaviours 
outlined below.  We have weekly winners from each class that win prizes every Friday if their names are drawn.   
 

 Safety Peace Awesome 

Attitude 

Respect Kindness 

All Settings I can report 
problems and  

keep my hands 
and feet off 

others 
 

I can maintain 
a peaceful 
atmosphere 

I can always 
do my best 

I can use 
appropriate 

language and    
accept 

individual 
differences 

I can be kind 
to others and 

use good 
manners  

Classroom/Library 
Computer Lab 

• I can use books, 
supplies, equipment 
properly 

• I can clean up after 
myself 
 

• I can use an inside 
voice 

• I can wait my turn 

• I can be on time 
• I can be prepared to 

learn and complete 
work 

• I can ask for help to 
learn 

• I can listen to and 
follow directions 

• I can accept 
consequences for my 
choices 

• I can keep my hands 
off other peoples  
belongings  

• I can enter and 
exit in an 
orderly manner 

• I can return 
books on time 

Playground/Outside • I can stay in 
supervised areas 

• I can report unsafe 
behavior 

• I can use heads up 
and feet down on the 
equipment 

• I can play 
cooperatively 

• I can return all 
equipment 

• I can demonstrate 
good sportsmanship 

• I can put garbage in 
the proper 
receptacles 

• I can follow 
instructions of 
supervisory adults 

• I can share 
equipment 

• I can include 
others 

Hallways • I can walk on the 
right 

• I can be aware of 
others 

• I can walk quietly 
at all times 

• I can keep my hats 
and cap off 

• I can keep my hands 
off hallway displays 

• I can say excuse 
me if I bump 
into someone 
 

Washrooms • I can wash my hands 
with soap 

• I can wait my turn 
• I can reenter the 

classroom quietly 

• I can report 
problems to an 
adult 

• I can use equipment 
appropriately 

• I can clean up after 
myself 

• I can allow for 
privacy of others 

Gym • I can use equipment 
appropriately 

• I can wear 
appropriate 
shoes/clothing 

• I can be aware of 
others 

• I can use my inside 
voice 

• I can wait my turn 

• I can return all 
equipment 

• I can demonstrate 
good sportsmanship 

• I can listen to and 
follow directions 

• I can share 
equipment 

• I can include 
others 

Assembly • I can enter and exit 
gym in an orderly 
manner 

• I can use my silent 
voice during 
applause 

• I can sing 
O’Canada and the 
Bernard School 
song appropriately 

• I can welcome 
guests 

• I can quiet down 
quickly 

• I can listen 
attentively 

• I can look at the 
speaker 

• I can applaud 
appropriately 

• I can stay seated 

Field Trips • I can remain in 
assigned groups  

• I can use quiet 
voice on bus 

• I can come with an 
attitude to learn 

• I can bring 
permission slips in 
on time 

• I can listen to and 
follow directions 

• I can encourage 
others 

• I can be patient 
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We recognize that emotional and social 
development is equally important as academic 
development therefore we are purposeful in teaching 
students to be self-aware and teach them strategies 
to regulate their emotions and social interactions. We 
encourage families to use the same language and 
approaches at home so we have consistency 
between school and home. 
 
What is Zones of Regulation? 
Many of life’s regular events cause every persons’ 
emotional states to become less regulated; our 
emotions move into the “yellow” or “red” zones. Zones 
of Regulation teaches students to become aware of 
their feelings and emotions and to recognize triggers 
that cause their emotions to rise. 
Students are then taught how to use calming tools or 
strategies to decrease their emotions to a more normal 
“green zone” of being calm and focused. 
 
What are Students Taught? 

• How to identify their feelings and levels of alertness 
• Different regulation tools/strategies to use 
• When and how to use the tools/strategies 
• Problem solving strategies for positive solutions 
• Understanding how their behaviours 

influence others’ thoughts and 
feelings 

 
Want to Know More about Zones of Regulation? 

• Video: Why do We Lose Control of Our Emotions?

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bKuoH8CkFc&amp;list=PLPACh7RYl0jOTDM9NgNysQh7wIjyeYK-d


 
 

Bernard Elementary School Newsletter – Nov/Dec   2023 

7 

 

 

 


	GREETINGS TO THE BERNARD ELEMENTARY COMMUNITY

